St Andrew’s High School

        Parent Council

Tuesday 1st September 2015
              Meeting 1
Conference Room

St Andrew’s High School, 7.00pm

Parent Council Members

Parents

Chair:


Vacant   
Vice Chair:

Vacant  
Treasurer:

Vacant 
                                    Vacant (Church Representative) 








Gina Fagan  



John Paul Hamill 

                                    Vickie Cope 
                                    Angela Russell 
                                    Caroline Mitchell (apology) 
                                    Siobhan Egan 
                                    Yvonne Lowe (apology) 
                                    Michelle Cullen

                                    Claire Mortimer        
                                    Margaret Lochran 
                                    Nicola Barlow 
                                    Elizabeth McGonigal (apology)

Head Teacher:
Michael McKenna

                                    Paul Elder DHT
                                    Barry Cassidy Teacher RE (minutes)

1.
Prayer, Welcome and Introduction



M McKenna opened the meeting, welcomed all members and thanked them for attending. B Cassidy led the school prayer.  There was an opportunity for all members present to introduce themselves to the group. 
2.
Minutes of last Meeting

Agreed as read 
3.
Matters Arising

All matters arising from the June meeting (staffing, budget etc) will be addressed during the course of the meeting. M McKenna is liaising with the Diocese regarding a replacement Church Representative.
4.
Correspondence
NLC Circular regarding Parent Council vacancies. 

5.
Head Teacher’s Report

A number of items were discussed in the attached HT report including…
1. New Session 2015-16
M McKenna welcomed members to the Parent Council, particularly new members. 
2. Staffing Update 
M McKenna explained the current staffing situation with particular reference to new members of staff who have joined our school community and members of staff who have taken on new roles on both substantive and acting basis in Session 2015-16. A full list can be found in the HT Report. 
M McKenna explained the timeline for filling vacant posts on a substantive basis. Further details at our October meeting by which time adverts will have been placed on My Job Scotland. 

The school roll is projected at 1350, this would give a staffing complement of 100FTE. 

3. SQA Examination Results, 2015 
M McKenna stated that he is pleased with the improvements in performance this year with the school delivering our best ever performance at National 5 level (and equivalents). A discussion took place regarding the Higher Mathematics examination which had attracted some media coverage. 
M McKenna explained that NLC was currently considering a common model of curricular structure across all 23 Secondary Schools. A working group is due to report in November. A discussion took place regarding the implications of some possible models. 

M McKenna explained the performance of the S4-6 MAP Group at the 2015 examinations. 31 pupils attained eight National 5 Awards at grades A-C including seven pupils who achieved 8 As. In S5, 15 pupils achieved five Highers. A discussion took place regarding performance at S6, which was down on previous years. A discussion took place regarding this. 

Members were issued with a summary of SQA performance for 2015 examinations. Further detail will be provided at future meetings.

M McKenna explained the “Insight Toolkit” and how the school will be measured in future in terms of SQA Examination results, Positive Destinations and Wider Achievements.  

4. Tracking and Monitoring Reporting, S1-6
M McKenna explained the Tracking and Monitoring Reporting process for 2015-16. The particular grading system for BGE, National 4/National 5 and Higher/Advanced Higher were explained. The “trigger” for entering a written comment was explained and discussed. A discussion took place regarding the Tracking and Monitoring reporting system.
5. Senior Awards Ceremoney, 30/09/2015 
Parent Council members are invited to the Award Ceremony. Our Guest Speaker is Professor Bob Davis, Head of School, University of Glasgow. 

6. S6 Leadership Team 2015-16 
M McKenna gave details of the Head Boy and Head Girl appointments, as well as the appointment of prefects. 
7. Year Team Responsibilities 2015-16
A copy of the DHT/PTPS stage responsibilities is included in the HT Report. This will also be included in the Parental Newsletter. 
8. Office Bearers
A discussion took place regarding the procedure for appointing Office Bearers to the vacant Chair, Vice-Chair and Treasurer positions. The EGM is scheduled for our October Meeting. 
9. Parent Council Improvement Priority, SIP 2015-16

The Parent Council contribute to the SIP. M McKenna explained the improvement priorities for Session 2015-16. A number of possible areas were discussed regarding the SIP Parent Council Priority including a homework/study leaflet and input into the structure and planning of Award Ceremony. 

A discussion took place regarding wider achievement and how it is recognised in the school.

10. AOCB 

Next meeting Tuesday 6th October 2015
Meeting closed at 8.30pm  
